ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 16th November 2009 @ Dave Skinner's:
.                                                                                            .           .
MINUTES
Present:  John Collyer (Chairman), Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Jack Isbester (Secretary), Dave Skinner (Fixtures Secretary), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Tracey Apperley (EAOA Representative),  Derek Keeble (Permanent Course Officer) 

	Item
	Action

	
	

	             The meeting commenced at 7.45 pm.

1
Apologies for absence were received from John Russell, Geraldine Russell, Mark Lyne, Martin Sellens, Richard Barker, Julie Laver, Lyn West, Rachel Barford & Jenny Collyer.


	

	2
The minutes of the committee meeting of 14.09.09 were approved.


	

	3
There were no matters arising from the committee minutes.


	

	4
The contents of the minutes of the 2009 AGM were noted and approved for submission to the 2010 AGM.  Copy of the minutes to be sent to the webmaster for posting on the SOS website.


	Jack
Andrew

	5
Matters arising:


.1   The re-election of Lyn West as Welfare Officer (overlooked at the AGM) was confirmed

.2   The SOS junior / student sponsoring policy was agreed as follows.   

a) When juniors or students are representing SOS (for example in the CompassSport Trophy) the club will pay their travelling expenses up to £50. 

b) When they are representing the Region (EAOA) the club will pay one third of their travelling expenses, on the assumption that EAOA will also pay one third of their travelling expenses.

c)  The Peter Palmer Relays are a special case, because the entry fees include accommodation.   SOS reimburses full travel costs, individuals pay entry fees.  

d) When entry fees for SOS members are subsidised by SOS this benefit includes juniors /students.

e) The Treasurer makes sponsoring payments only on receipt of a claim, as she has no way of knowing who qualifies for a payment.

Policy in 5.2 (above) to be put on the SOS website.

	Andrew

	.3   A Mentoring Scheme for Planners was agreed.  Planners, when accepting appointment, will be told by the Fixtures Sec the name of the Mentor they should consult if they want advice and support in planning, or in programming the SI equipment.  Planning mentors will be John and Jenny Collyer.  SI programming mentors will be Andrew Cordle and (if he confirms agreement) Martin Sellens.

The planning and SI programming advice available via the SOS website should be brought to the attention of Planners on appointment.

	Martin

Dave

	.4   The Development Committee report for AGM 2009 which was prepared for, but not considered at, the 2009 AGM was considered.  It was noted that it contained an impressive list of achievements and future projects and that most of the latter were now in hand.


	

	.5   The 'Membership Report' prepared for, but not considered at, the 2009 AGM dealt with issues under several headings and is, in these Minutes, reported under those headings.


	

	6
Correspondence

.1   The report on Sport England's Sport Satisfaction Survey was noted.  Secretary to circulate details of website

[Detailed results for your sport and the other sports included in the survey can be found on Sport England’s website. You can also find out more about Sport England’s strategy here.]

	Jack

	.2   The committee noted the BO Voluntary Coordinator Workshop and agreed that John Collyer would participate and Geraldine Russell should be invited to also participate.  Details are at:

http://gborienteering.org.uk/volunteer-support/volunteer-training.php#volunteer_workshop

	John C

Geraldine

	.3   The Committee noted that Mark Lyne requested a prompt response from Committee members to his pending appeal for helpers at Broaks.


	Committee

	.4   Confusion, noted at the time of SOS's recent contribution in memory of David Birkett, at the Woodland Trust regarding SOS contributions earmarked for Stragglers' Copse at Fordham has now been resolved and we have been informed that our contributions total £2,664.33 and that our Reference (03RDFORDES) remains valid.


	

	.5   The Committee considered a suggestion that we transfer funds to a British Orienteering Affinity Account where we would benefit from an annual bonus.  The Committee decided to take no action.


	

	7          Treasurer's Report     
.1   The Committee noted the Treasurer's report, circulated in advance of the meeting and accepted her assurances that the finances were sound and her explanation for two minor errors. 

.2   John Collyer reported that he has been signed off from the A4A process.

.3   The SOS joining process is a slow one.  Joiners complete a membership application, Geraldine tells Nancy, Nancy sends a cheque to BO, and BO issue a membership card.  Delay can occur at each of these stages which means that, in some cases, new members do not benefit from the £2 entry discount for several months after joining.  Nancy suggested that Geraldine could give new members a receipt to prove they had paid the subscription.  This would be acceptable to SOS Registration for three months from date of issue and, if agreed, could be acceptable throughout East Anglia.  Andrew suggested that, alternatively, applicants could apply directly to BO for membership.  Nancy to discuss with Geraldine

	Nancy

Geraldine

	8.
Fixtures
The fixtures sec's report, the Hatfield feedback form and the report on Hatfield registration were noted:

.1   David to modify the Registration form.  Addresses for IND competitors can consist of House No. and Postcode.

	Dave

	.2   SOS policy regarding the new classification of local (Level 3) events is as follows:

a)   Local Events (mainly ESSOL events) cost £7 for adults with £2 discount for BOF membership.

b)   The New Year Novelty events, and other similar events when / if provided, cost £5 for all adult entrants.

c)   Introductory events cost £2 for adults.

d)   Juniors / Students always pay £2  

Andrew to update SOS website.


	Andrew



	.3   The problems with registration at Hatfield and previously were noted.  Jack to write an item for the SOS Newsletter.


	Jack

	.4   The system for monitoring maps remaining by counting remaining description sheets failed to warn of a shortage of Brown course maps and wrongly predicted a shortage of green course maps.  No explanation has been found.


	

	.5   Andrew is willing to mentor the New Year's Day Event until 29th Dec.


	Dave

	.6   The severe shortage of Organisers and Planners for 2010 was noted.


	Committee

	.7   Hylands Park may be unavailable for the 2010 relays.
	Dave



	.8   A new carpark on the West side of Hatfield Forest is proposed for 2010 and the map needs updating.  Probably no time for updating this winter, so needed urgently for early winter 2010 for event on 28th November.


	Kevin

	.9   EAOA are looking for clubs to host the Peter Palmer Relays 2010, Harvester 2011, British Night Champs 2012 and the Junior Inter Regional Champs in 2012.  We do not believe that SOS has the resources to host any of these events, taking account of our already heavy programme, but we will of course be willing to provide assistance for an East Anglian effort.

	Tracey

	.10   The portaloos providers for the Hatfield Event, ('Simply Loos' from Barking), though expensive (£253 for 2 units), had been satisfyingly competent.

	

	.11   Every effort should be made by event organisers to issue the event flyer well in advance of the event, to attract participants.  [SOS organiser's manual currently lists this as something to do one month before the event].  Manual to amend.


	Andrew

	9
Mapping update 

.1   Laser printer is working.  Pretex paper is waterproof and tear resistant and the quality is satisfactory.  The ink costs less.  Costs until now have been 26-27p per map.  Using the new printer and Pretex paper, without map bags the costs are likely to fall to 20-25p per map.


	

	.2   The Writtle base map is not yet complete but should be finished by Christmas.  


	

	.3   Wall Wood & Monks Wood were not considered to add much to the value of an enlarged Hatfield Forest map, though could be useful for separate small events.  Owner of Monks Wood has not been identified.  Mapping will be low priority in view of the current heavy programme. 

	Kevin

	.4   Red courses have been replaced by Long Orange courses and should be provided where possible.  When contacting planners Dave should provide a list of the courses required and the link to the planning guidelines on the BO website.  The ESSOL and EAOA websites specify the courses required for East Anglian League and ESSOL events.  Dave's advice can be verified by the SOS committee.

	Dave

Committee

	10
Equipment and club kit

.1   Continuing difficulties with the generator were noted.  Experience in use suggests that it performs better if it is allowed to run for 20 mins with no load before being put to work.  Previous advice that generators perform better if run for 20 minutes or so at fortnightly intervals was recalled.


	Hilary



	11
Newsletter

.1   John C to ask Rachel for proposed copy date and publication date.
.2   Andrew will help Geraldine to learn the necessary publishing tricks


	John C

Andrew

	12
Webmaster’s report

Andrew plans a tidy up of the website during the next six months.


	Andrew

	13
Permanent Course Officer’s Report

.1   The report was noted.  

.2   The Roman Valley permanent course is now up and running, though permission for public use has still to be established.    


	John C

Derek

	.3   Tiptree Heath.  Joan Pinch is waiting for replacements for missing markers.


	John

Jack

	.4   Geraldine reports that High Woods Visitors' Centre deny all knowledge of permanent courses and maps, and have to be approached with determination.

 
	Derek

Committee

	14
Development Committee Report

            Julie's report to the committee was noted, the Chairman commending the impressive volume and quality of work being done.  A UKCC Level 1 coaching course is booked for Wivenhoe Park on 27th & 28th Feb and 27th March 2010.  A minimum of six people is required to run the course and anyone interested in participating should be encourage to do so.  It should be mentioned in the Newsletter.  Can BO or SOS help with funding? 

	Julie

Rachel

Lyn

John

	15
EAOA.

Nothing to report

	

	16
Membership report

Geraldine's report to the AGM was noted, in particular her concerns about the BO membership records which do not show new members 'on the returns'.  A new SOS membership list was issued, by Geraldine, in October.


	

	17
SOS Constitution - to update?

The SOS Constitution contains several references to the British Orienteering Federation and BOF.  It was agreed that, whilst the Federation now markets itself as British Orienteering it still is the British Orienteering Federation so no changes to the SOS constitution were required.

	

	18
Committee matters
.1   Agreed that because of the size of the committee, and because many committee members were unready to offer their homes as meeting places, we should explore the possibility of meeting in hired premises, centrally placed and with convenient parking.

Amongst possibilities noted were:


Salcott Village Hall
£8/hr                                       not central


Tollesbury Village Hall £9/hr                                  not central
            Colchester Friends Meeting House £12+                   no parking

            Tiptree Sports Centre Seminar Room, seats 40    too large
            The Spreadeagle, Witham                                       not yet priced

            St Johns Abbeygate Officers Mess                         not yet priced

Committee members were asked to inform the Secretary of any possibilities

	Committee



	.2   The committee considered whether committee papers should be circulated to all members and agreed that the minutes, as amended, are to be posted on the SOS website seven days after first distributed to committee members.

 
	Jack

Andrew

	.3   The Secretary reported that the files of minutes delivered to him went back only to 1999 and enquired as to the whereabouts of earlier minutes.  This prompted an enquiry as to the location of the archive of SOS Newsletters.

Any information relating to either sets of documents will be welcomed by the Secretary


	Committee

	.4   The committee considered whether annual reports should be prepared by SOS officials other than Chairman and Treasurer, whose reports are required by the constitution, and whether such reports should be given to the Chairman before the AGM as material for his Report, should be submitted to the AGM or should be otherwise published.  It was decided to make this an agenda item for the next committee meeting.


	Jack
Committee

	19
AOB 
Next meeting to be held in January on the Monday preceding the EAOA meeting.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.50 pm.


	Tracey 
Jack
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